SHEBOYGAN COUNTY HEALTH CARE CENTER COMMITTEE MINUTES

Rocky Knoll Health Care Center
N7135 Rocky Knoll Parkway, Plymouth, WI  53073

West Conference Room
March 13, 2018
           Called to Order:  9:00 a.m.

            Adjourned 9:45 a.m.
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Supervisor Richard Bemis, Chairperson; Supervisor Charles Conrardy, Secretary; Supervisor Roger Otten; 
MEMBERS ABSENT:
Supervisor Brian Hoffmann, Vice-Chairperson; Supervisor Al Bosman
ALSO PRESENT:  
Jeremy Fredericks, Tim Chisholm
Supervisor Bemis called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  It was noted the agenda was posted on March 8, 2018 at 10:30 a.m. in compliance with the Open Meeting Law. 

A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve the minutes of the February 13, 2018 meeting.  Motion carried.
Tim Chisholm attended the meeting and provided an overview of various projects that are currently ongoing within the facility as well as a few that have been completed.  He has been able to capture some Focus on Energy Rebates with a few of these projects.

Ms. Iserloth had the following items to report:

· Census – In-house census 133; 4 pending admissions and 4 pending discharges this week
· Open Positions – Three full-time/6 part-time pm shift C.N.A.’s and 4 part-time night shift C.N.A’s; 1 full-time day shift, 2 full-time p.m. shift and 1 full-time/1 part-time night shift Registered Nurse; one Personal Care Assistant on day shift; 1 part-time Environmental Services Worker I and 1 part-time Environmental Services Worker II available
· Courier Service – Started February 26 and picks up/delivers at Rocky Knoll on Monday-Wednesday-Friday
· Clinical / QA Update – Vibetech chair was relocated to 1North and the Life Enrichment staff will work with dementia residents to reduce atrophy
Accounts Payable Vouchers were reviewed.  Motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve as presented.  Motion carried.

Jeremy Fredericks discussed the January 2018 financials.  Motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve as presented.  Motion carried.

Tim Chisholm requested approval of two Vacant Position Requests for an Environmental Service Worker I and Environmental Service Worker II.  In addition to keeping up with the workload at the facility, there have been cleaning duties added at the Highway Complex.  He also requested approval to fill two Limited Term Employees as we did last year for the Building Services Department.  A motion was made by Supervisor Conrardy and seconded by Supervisor Otten to approve and forward to the Human Resource Committee for action.  By roll call – all approved, motion carried.
A motion was made by Supervisor Otten and seconded by Supervisor Conrardy to adjourn the meeting at 9:45 a.m.  Motion carried and meeting adjourned.  The next Health Care Meeting will be April 10, 2018 at 9:00 a.m. at Rocky Knoll Health Care.

       Angie Iserloth  

   Recording Secretary
